
Tamworth Road Study Committee
Draft Minutes – February 15, 2023

Draft minutes to be reviewed and approved at a subsequent meeting 

Call to Order – Meeting came to order at 7:05  pm. Members present were Paul King, David Little, David 
Halpin and Chris Conrod. Members absent:. Lori Gerard and Ron Remick. Also present: William 
Farnum.

Review Minutes – Minutes of 01/04/2023 accepted as written.

Old/New Business 

David L. reported the existence of a heretofore unknown ledger book containing road actions from the 
late 1800s to mid-1900s. Paul will check it out.

Chris asked for clarification of interpreting roads exchanged or granted back to landowners by the 
Selectmen with no vote by the town. Intent vs legality; what were the regulations in the 18th and 19th 
centuries? May need to be decided on case-to-case basis. The final report should discuss the uncertainty.

Paul presented draft of letter to Richard Roberts concerning Class VI road along Chocorua Lake. There 
were no concerns expressed against sending the letter.

Review of Final Report Listings – the road listings were reviewed for content errors and corrections were 
made:

Route 16 – One layout needs to be added.

Route 25 – Accepted as is.

Cleveland Hill Road – In progress, identified course in layout where the layout diverges to the south.

Depot Road – Need to extend 1809 layout: solid line to Marsh Lane and dashed line to town line.

Fowler's Mill Road – Note and discuss the switch in direction from east to west; change geographic 
references ( Halpin to Bridge and Kinterra to 1193 Fowlers Mill Road).

Hemenway Road – Use text provided by Paul; add 1798 section to map; adjust and  finish Class VI map.

Next meeting – March 1, 2023

Adjourn – Meeting adjourned at 9:30 pm.

Submitted by Chris Conrod, Road Committee Secretary
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